SNOHOMISH COUNTY
CONSERVATION FUTURES PROGRAM ADVISORY BOARD

MARCH 21, 2018 REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
5:30 P.M. = 7:30 P.M.
Snohomish County Parks Administration Building
6705 Puget Park Drive, Snohomish, WA

Members Present: County Council Member Terry Ryan (Chair), County Council Member
Stephanie Wright (Vice-Chair), County Executive Representative Ken Klein, Large City
Representative Kyoko Matsumoto-Wright, Community Representative Ann Boyce and
Community Representative Dan Bartelheimer

Member Participating Remotely: Small City Representative Mayor Carla Nichols
Board Staff: Kye Iris, Sharon Swan and David McConnell

Guests Present: Linda Neunzig, Agricultural Coordinator, Snohomish County Agricultural
Advisory Board; Ron Howser, Board Member, Picnic Point Preservation Committee; Ryan
Larsen, City Administrator, City of Stanwood; Charlie Raines, Forest Conservation Director,
Forterra; Adam Draper, Staff Attorney & Acting VP of Conservation & Stewardship; Deborah
Knight, City Administrator, City of Monroe; Lauren Tray, Funding Coordinator, Surface Water
Management Division, Snohomish County Department of Public Works; Jeff Betz, Recreation and
Parks Director, City of Mountlake Terrace; Ken Courtmanch, Park Services & Property
Management Superintendent, City of Mountlake Terrace; Tom Teigen, Parks Director,
Snohomish County Department of Parks, Recreation & Tourism; Hilary Aten, Conservation
Director, PCC Farmland Trust; Robin Fay, Conservation Manager, PCC Farmland Trust

1. CALL TO ORDER
Board Chair Terry Ryan called the meeting to order at 5:32 p.m.
2. INTRODUCTION OF BOARD MEMBERS

Board members, staff and guests introduced themselves.

3. ELECTION OF BOARD CHAIR & VICE CHAIR

Board Chair Terry Ryan opened the floor for nominations for 2018 Board Chair. Board Member Ann
Boyce nominated Terry Ryan as 2018 Board Chair, Board Member Dan Bartelheimer seconded and
the motion carried 7 in favor, 0 opposed.

Board Chair Terry Ryan opened the floor for nominations for 2018 Board Vice-Chair. Board Chair Terry
Ryan nominated Board Member Stephanie Wright as the 2018 Board Vice-Chair. Board Member Ann
Boyce seconded and the motion carried 7 in favor, 0 opposed.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
a. March 30, 2017 Regular Meeting/April 5, 2017 Continuation



Board Chair Terry Ryan asked for corrections or additions to the March 30" 2017 Regular Meeting
Minutes with Continuation to April 5" 2017 (Attachment A). No corrections or additions were offered
and Board Chair Terry Ryan asked for a motion to approve the minutes as written. Board Vice-Chair
Stephanie Wright moved to approve the minutes as written. Board Member Ann Boyce seconded and
the motion carried 7 in favor, 0 opposed.

5. PUBLIC COMMENT

Board Chair Terry Ryan asked for public comments. None were offered.

6. PROJECT STATUS

Staff Member Sharon Swan updated the Board on the status.of funded projects (Attachment B). Project
proponents, if present, were invited to update the Board on their projects.

Project Status
a. CF17-03 Forterra — Lake Serene Trail Acquisition

The funding agreement between Snohomish County and Forterra for the Lake Serene Trail
Acquisition is complete. Forterra has received a preliminary appraisal and is waiting on the final
appraisal report. Forterra plans-to enter into negotiations with the landowner. The deadline to
close on the acquisition is July 2018.

b. CF17-05 City of Bothell — Shelton View Forest Acquisition

The Interlocal Cooperation Agreement (ILA) between Snohomish County and the City of
Bothell for the Shelton View Forest Acquisition.is complete. The City is completing a property
appraisal and then plans to begin negotiations with the landowner.

c. CF 17-09 sSnohomish County Department of Parks and Recreation - Portage Creek Addition

Snohomish County Department of Parks Recreation and Tourism has successfully acquired
the King property addition to the Portage Creek Wildlife Area. This is the last acquisition to
complete this assemblage.

d. CF17-06 City of Stanwood - Johnson Farmland Preservation and Estuary Access

The City of Stanwood is in the process of negotiations with the property owner on a purchase
and sale agreement and had requested permission to amend its ILA with the County to allow
for the sale of a portion of the property it plans to acquire. However the City dropped its request
after discussions with Staff. The question raised by the City was whether or not sale of a
portion of property acquired with Conservation Futures funding could be sold as surplus land
with funds received through the sale returned to the Conservation Futures program fund.
Currently, the language in the ILA used by the County does not allow for such a sale. Staff
recommends that this be a future Board policy discussion item to allow the sale of
Conservation Futures funded properties in certain situations. Discussion followed. The Board
agreed by consensus to refer the City’s question to Staff to research and propose a draft policy
for the Board to consider.



e. CFB16-02 City of Sultan — Sultan River Nature Tralil

The City of Sultan has just closed on this portion of the Sultan River Nature Trail project. The
City and the County are currently working on deed and conservation easements for the
acquisition. Invoices for the acquisition will be submitted to the County soon.

7. EXISTING PROJECT DISCUSSION ITEMS

City of Everett — Deckmann Property

Staff Member Sharon Swan informed the Board that the City of Everett’'s Deckman project had been removed
from the agenda at the City’s request. She also provided the Board with some background on the Coty’s
project and the City’s question regarding impervious surface requirements in the project ILA.

Snohomish County Surface Water Management Division & Forterra — French Creek Transfer of Development
Rights

Ms. Swan then asked Lauren Tracy from the Snohomish County Surface Water Management Division of
Public Works (SWM) and Adam Draper from Forterra to discuss the French Creek Transfer of Development
Rights (TDR) project and to provide a project update (Attachment C). Ms. Tracy and Mr. Draper summarized
the current status of the project.

In December 2016 SWM requested that the Board allow the reallocation of $100,000 in previously
approved Conservation Futures Program funding for Purchase of Development Rights (PDR) in the
Tualco Valley area reserved from a 2004 pilot project originally created by the Snohomish County
Planning and Department Public Development Services (PDS) and now managed by the SWM. In
2012, SWM requested by motion that the Snohomish County Council return approximately $1,000,000
in approved funding to the Conservation Futures Program fund balance but reserved $100,000 for use
by the PDR program. The program has remained dormant since 2012 and the $100,000 has not been
used. Recently, Forterra'has identified the opportunity to use the TDR program to purchase
development rights on parcels in the French Creek area. Forterra approached SWM in 2016 and
inquired as to whether SWM was using the funding and whether SWM would support reallocating
SWM's PDR funding to TDR funding for Forterra’s French Creek project. Presently, SWM is routing a
motion to the Snohomish County Council requesting that the Council reallocate the funding. The motion
should be reviewed by the Council in approximately six weeks.

Ms. Swan reminded the Board that funding for the PDR/TDR program comes from the Conservation
Futures Program fund balance but is not subject to review and approval by the Board. This update to
the Board is given as a courtesy so the Board is aware of what occurs with the funding under
discussion.

Mr. Draper explained how SWM and Forterra would use the existing $100,000 in TDR funding to acquire
several of the estimated 21 development rights available on 214 acres currently leased for farming purposes
including the production of hayand corn. Development rights purchased with County funds will go into the
County’s nascent TDR bank or will otherwise be held by the County. As the landowner has stated its
willingness to sell additional development rights over time, Forterra’s goal is to eventually buy all but one or
two of the property’s development rights. Discussion followed.

8. POTENTIAL PROJECT DISCUSSION ITEMS

Board Chair Terry Ryan asked representatives of each of the potential future projects to summarize their
projects in 5 minutes or less.

a. Picnic Point Preservation Committee — Ron Howser, Board Member, Picnic Point Preservation
Committee — Picnic Point Ravine/Horseman’s Trail, LLC



Ron Howser, Board Member of the Picnic Point Preservation Committee (PPPC) asked the Board
to help in the preservation of property called Picnic Point Ravine, also known as the Horseman’s
Trail Development, scheduled to be developed at Picnic Point (Attachment D). Mr. Howser reported
that PPPC has been looking for other funding from national and state grant sources and has between
500 and 1,000 active supporters. PPPC would like to request Conservation Futures Program funding
if a grant round is approved by the Board. The proposed acquisition is approximately 22 acres of
coastal, undeveloped land near the current Picnic Point Park. If PPPC is successful in securing
funding and acquiring the proposed acquisition, the site would be given to the County. Discussion
followed.

b. City of Mountlake Terrace — Jeff Betz, Director of Recreation & Parks — Terrace Creek Park Addition,

C.

d.

Tassoff

Jeff Betz, Recreation and Parks Director and Ken Courtmanch, Park Services & Property
Management Superintendent, summarized the City’'s proposed Terrace Creek Park Addition
(Attachment E). The Board previously approved Conservation Futures Program funding for the Harms
property and last year, the City presented this project known as the Tassoff property to the Board for
consideration (See April 4" 2017 Conservation Futures Program Advisory Board Meeting Minutes,
Attachment H). The site is located between the existing 53 acre Terrace Creek Park and the
Recreation Pavilion and is a 1.78 acre forested property_that if acquired will improve pedestrian
connectivity to surrounding recreation amenities. The site is currently zoned for single family
residential use and is under threat of development. If a.grant funding round is approved by the Board,
the City will request $200,000 dollars in Conservation Futures Program funding. If the property is
successfully acquired, the City would use the site for pedestrian trails but would leave the site
otherwise forested and undisturbed. Discussion followed.

City of Monroe, Deborah Knight, City Administrator — East Monroe Open Space Acquisition

Deborah Knight, City Manager, City of Monroe, summarized the City’s proposed acquisition for the
Board (Attachment F). The proposed acquisition is a 42.81 acre site consisting of 5 parcels of riparian
and agricultural land with class 2 and class 3 wetlands and some steep slopes. 20 acres of the site
are farmable and have been historically farmed. The site is within the City’s Urban Growth Area and
has numerous. opportunities for agriculture ‘and habitat restoration. The property owner has
requested a rezone from Limited Open Space to General Commercial and plans to import
approximately 60,000 cubic yards of fill to raise the site above the floodplain. If the site is successfully
acquired, the City supports keeping the farmable portion of the site in agricultural use. If the Board
decides to open a grant round, then the City will request $500,000 in Conservation Futures Program
funding. Discussion followed.

City of Sultan —Water Access Property South of SR 2

There were no representatives from the City of Sultan regarding this proposed acquisition.

e. Snohomish County Parks, Tom Teigen, Director — Squire Creek Addition

Tom Teigen, Parks Director, Snohomish County Department of Parks, Recreation and Tourism
described the County’s proposed Squire Creek Property addition. The site is 11 acres adjacent to
the existing Squire Creek Park. The proposed acquisition, if acquired, will improve access and
connectivity between the existing park, State Route 530, and the Whitehorse Trail and will facilitate
the expansion of camping and trails at the park. If the Board decides to open a grant round, then the
County Parks Department will request $100,000 in Conservation Futures Program funding to acquire
the site. Discussion followed.



Snohomish County Parks, Tom Teigen, Director — Ed & Hazel Heirman Park Acquisition

Mr. Teigen described the County’s proposed Ed and Hazel Heirman Park. The site is a 3.5 acre site
consisting of wetlands and mature second growth forest located within the City of Snohomish city
limits. The site was historically farmed and used as a multi-generational homestead by the Heirman
family. The City does not have funding to pursue the acquisition and requested assistance from the
County. The wetlands have limited value and are surrounded by high density housing. If the Board
decides to open a grant round, the County will request $400,000 in Conservation Futures Program
funding to acquire the site. If the acquisition is successful, then the County may hand off the site to
the City of Snohomish which will preserve the natural areas of the park as open space. Discussion
followed.

Snohomish County Parks, Tom Teigen, Director — Snohomish Mill Acquisition

Mr. Teigen described the County’s proposed Snohomish Mill acquisition. The mill site has been on
the market for approximately 2 years and is located in a density fringe area. The site is 33.69 acres
zoned Density Fringe Agriculture and would-make a strategic future trailhead for access to City of
Snohomish, current and future Centennial Trail, the Everett to Snohomish Trail, the Snohomish to
Monroe Trail and a future Snohomish Park-and-Ride. The site includes an improved levy, industrial,
agricultural and natural areas. Portions of the site are paved and could be repurposed to become a
trailhead. The current price is approximately $7,000,000 dollars. The Parks Department is exploring
whether the property owner is willing to sell a portion of the site. If the Board decides to open a grant
round, the County may request funding to be set aside for a future acquisition. Discussion followed.

Snohomish County Parks, Tom Teigen, Director— Swamp Creek Assemblage

Mr. Teigen described the County’s proposed Swamp Creek assemblage. The County, working with
the City of Lynnwood, proposes to acquire approximately 6 parcels in the Swamp Creek area to
create a greenway assemblage that can support future pedestrian trails and boardwalks and that will
improve pedestrian connectivity. The project will also provide significant opportunities for wetland
mitigation and enhancement. The sites are all small in the 1 to 2 acre range. The exact cost, acreage
and location of the project is yet to be determined. If the Board decides to open a grant round, the
County will request funding to begin acquiring parcels in this area. Discussion followed.

Snohomish County Parks, Tom Teigen, Director — Centennial Trail South Project Funding

Mr. Teigen described the County’s proposed Centennial Trail South Trail corridor acquisition. The
rail-trail corridor consists of 12 miles of railroad right-of-way. The County has completed 50% design
and is seeking to perfect the property rights to prepare for development. The County is pursuing other
funding sources but may request Conservation Futures Program Funding as a match for the other
funding sources. If the Board decides to open a grant funding round, the County may request
Conservation Futures Program funding for this project. Discussion followed.

Snohomish County Parks, Tom Teigen, Director — Snohomish to Everett Trail Corridor Acquisition

Mr. Teigen described the County’'s proposed Snohomish to Everett Corridor. The proposed
acquisition consists of a 9 mile utility corridor owned by Puget Sound Energy. The corridor runs from
the City of Snohomish to Lowell Road. This proposed trail link has been identified on Parks
Department trail planning documents for over 30 years. The draft design for the trail was completed
in 1998 and the County is investigating the potential to acquire the corridor from Puget Sound Energy.
The trail corridor, if acquired, would link the Cities of Snohomish and Everett to each other and to the
Centennial and Interurban Trails. If the Board decides to open a grant funding round, the County may
request Conservation Futures Program funding for this project. Discussion followed.



K.

PCC Farmland Trust, Robin Fay, Conservation Manager, PCC Farmland Trust — Stillaguamish Valley
Farmers/Appraisal Costs

Robin Fay, Conservation Manager, PCC Farmland Trust described the partnership of the Stilly Valley
Protection Initiative (SVPI) between PCC Farmland Trust, Forterra, Snohomish County, Snohomish
Conservation District (SCD), Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW), The Nature
Conservancy, and Tristan Klesick. The SVPI is an effort to increase awareness and demand for
voluntary farmland conservation tools in the Lower Stillaguamish Valley, increase funding for
farmland conservation and conserve large contiguous blocks of farmland in combination with habitat
restoration and other natural resource benefits. Project partners have conducted two workshops with
over 30 farmers attending, representing over 3,000 acres of farmland. More than 20 of those farmers
expressed a strong interest in conservation, and having-secured some early funding through the
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) Regional Conservation Partnership Program
(RCPP) program. The group plans to move forward with 6-8 farmland conservation easement (PDR)
projects.

PCC Farmland Trust and its partners are exploring the possibility of requesting Conservation Futures
Program Funding as grant match to help cover project hard costs (appraisals, Phase | environmental
assessments, etc.) not covered by the NRCS funding. If the Board decides to open a grant funding
round, PCC Farmland Trust and its partners will request Conservation Futures Program Funding for
this project provided the Board agrees that this is an allowable use of Conservation Futures funding.
Discussion followed. After discussion, the Board agreed by consensus that Staff should investigate
this proposal further and bring it back to the Board as a future discussion item.

Snohomish Conservation District — Kristen Marshall

This item was pulled from the agenda at the request of the Snohomish Conservation District.

9. FUND BALANCE

a.

Potential Grant Round Discussion

Staff Member Sharon Swan reviewed the Conservation Futures Program Fund balance with the
Board and reported that approximately 1.9 million is projected to be available to the Board for a
potential grant round by the end of 2018. Discussion followed.

After discussion, the Board agreed by consensus to approve a grant round for 2018 and to use the
same process as utilized in the last grant round. The Board requested that Staff complete the needed
preparations. Specific details for the 2018 grant round will be advertised soon. Grant applications and
presentations will be scheduled some time between July and September.

10. AGRICULTURAL POLICY DISCUSSION/DELIBERATIONS

a.

PCC Farmland Trust & Linda Neunzig, Snohomish County Agricultural Advisory Board

Staff Member Sharon Swan asked Linda Neunzig, Agricultural Coordinator, Snohomish County
Agricultural Advisory Board, Hilary Aten, Conservation Director, PCC Farmland Trust, and Robin Fay,
Conservation Manager, PCC Farmland Trust to address previous Conservation Futures Program
Advisory Board discussions related to the Conservation Futures programs role in agricultural projects
and discuss their thoughts regarding conserving agricultural land with the Board (Attachment G).

Ms. Neunzig and Mr. Fay summarized current challenges with conserving agricultural land in the
region and in Snohomish County and proposed an approach where the County and other partners
could work together to conserve and protect larger regions or agricultural land from future



development while also encouraging new farmers and recreational opportunities. The two big
takeaways are first, that the Conservation Futures Program is an important funding source for
farmland conservation, especially as local match to State and Federal farmland conservation funding.
Second, that there are established criteria to evaluate and prioritize conservation at both state and
local levels which could be a useful reference for the Board in evaluating farmland conservation
projects going forward. Ms. Neunzig and Mr. Fay closed by offering their assistance to the Board in
developing a plan for future agricultural land conservation efforts. Discussion followed.

11. SET DATE & TIME FOR MAY 2018 REGULAR MEETING

Board Chair Terry Ryan asked the Board and Staff to consider when to schedule the next meeting. The
Board decided by consensus to tentatively schedule the next regular meeting of for the week of July 23™
2018 from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. with the dates to be determined after Staff survey the Board. Given that
this meeting will be for grant presentations, the Board agreed that the meeting should be two consecutive or
close together dates, one for presentations and the other for deliberations.

Board Member Ann Boyce asked that Board Chair Terry Ryan request that the location of the next meeting
and future meetings be relocated to McCollum Park or some other south Snohomish County location where
possible. Board Chair Terry Ryan asked Snohomish County Parks Director Tom Teigen and Staff to make it
happen.

12. COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD

Board Chair Terry Ryan asked if Board Members had any general comments to make before adjourning the
meeting. There were no comments.

13. ADJOURN
Board Chair Terry Ryan adjourned the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

ATTACHMENTS:

Attachment A — March 30" and April 4" Approved CFPA Board Regular Meeting Minutes
Attachment B — March 21 2018 Conservation Futures Program — Project Status Report
Attachment C — December 19" 2019 Memorandum from Will Hall, SWM Director to CFPA Board
Attachment D — Picnic Point Ravine/Horseman’s Trail, LLC

Attachment E — Terrace Creek Park Addition — Tassoff Property

Attachment F — East Monroe Open Space Acquisition

Attachment G = Farmland Conservation Criteria & Sample Matrix

WHERE TO GET COPIES OF DOCUMENTS AND WEBSITE ACCESS: Please check www.snohomishcountywa.gov for additional information or the
Snohomish County Department of Parks and Recreation, Reception Desk, 6705 Puget Park Drive, Snohomish. For more information, call Dave
McConnell at 425-388-6627 or by email at david.mcconnell@snoco.org.

AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT NOTICE: Snohomish County facilities are accessible. The county strives to provide access and services to all
members of the public. Sign language interpreters and communication materials in alternate form will be provided upon advance request of one calendar
week. Dave McConnell at 425-388-6627 or by email at david.mcconnell@snoco.org.



http://www.snohomishcountywa.gov/
mailto:david.mcconnell@snoco.org
mailto:david.mcconnell@snoco.org







4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
a. August 11, 2016 Special Meeting/Celebration (Attachment A)

Board Chair Terry Ryan asked for corrections or additions to the August 11" 2016 Special
Meeting Minutes (Attachment A). No corrections or additions were offered and Board Chair
Terry Ryan asked for a motion to approve the August 11" 2016 Minutes as written. Board
Member Carla Nichols moved to approve the minutes as written. Board Member Randy Lord
seconded and the motion carrier 7 in favor, O opposed. 1 Board Member Stephanie Wright
abstained.

b. August 30, 2016 Special Meeting (Attachment B)

Board Chair Terry Ryan asked for corrections or additions to the August 30" 2016 Special
Meeting minutes (Attachment B). No corrections or additions were offered and Board Chair
Terry Ryan asked for a motion to approve the August 30" 2016 minutes as written. Board
Member Lisa Dulude moved to approve the minutes as written. Board Member Randy Lord
seconded and the motion carried 5 in favor, 0 opposed. 2 Board Members Carla Nichols and
Stephanie Wright abstained.

c. December 20, 2016 Special Meeting (Attachment C)

Board Chair Terry Ryan asked for corrections or additions to the December 20" 2016 Special
Meeting minutes (Attachment C). No corrections or additions were offered and Board Chair
Terry Ryan asked for a motion to approve the December 201" 2016 Special Meeting minutes
as written. Board Member Lisa Dulude moved to approve the minutes as written. Board
Member Carla Nichols seconded and the motion carried 6 in favor, O opposed. 1 Board
Member Stephanie Wright abstained.

5. PUBLIC COMMENT

a. David Bain, Board Member of the Sno-King Watershed Council — Six years ago, the
Conservation Futures Program provided funding to the Friends of North Creek and
the City of Bothell to purchase the Snohomish County portion of the North Creek
Forest. Two months ago, the King County portion of the North Creek Forest was
acquired. A ribbon cutting and dedication has been scheduled for April 281" 2017 from
9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Please see the Friends of North Creek website for information
and to RSVP for the event. The public, members of the Conservation Futures Program
Advisory Board, County and City elected officials are invited to participate.

6. GRANT PRESENTATIONS
Board Chair Terry Ryan opened the floor for grant proposal presentations to begin.
a. CF17-01 PCC Farmland Trust — Reiner Farm Hilary Aten, PCC Farmland Trust

Presentation Summary

March 30™ & April 51" (Continuation) 2017 CFPAB Regular Meeting Minutes 2



























































































































































































































































Presenter
Presentation Notes

Our organization is a nonprofit land trust, focused exclusively on conservation of threatened farmland in Washington State. We have been focused on protecting farmland in the Puget Sound region for the past 8 years.
We are now focusing much of our geographic strategy on Snohomish County, recognizing the unique and irreplaceable farmland in the Snohomish, Skykomish, and Stillaguamish river valleys, as well as the increasing pressure of unprecedented development levels in the County today. 

The Reiner Farm project will conserve 200 acres of prime farmland located in the Skykomish River Valley of Snohomish County. Local investment from Conservation Futures for this project will be combined with over $800,000 in match funding from an RCO Farmland Preservation grant, and enable PCC Farmland Trust to purchase a conservation easement that will limit future development of this historic family farm.








Presenter
Presentation Notes
The Reiner Farm is just across the Skykmoish River from the City of Monroe and south of Highway 2. The inset map shows the location of the farm in proximity to the Monroe and greater Everett areas.

As with many farming areas in western Washington, this area is highly threatened from the pressures of development. A recent report commissioned by American Farmland Trust noted that Snohomish County has lost nearly 60% of its farmland since 1950, while the County continues to see some of the fastest population growth rates in the state.

The farm is 98% USDA Prime soil (58% Prime soil without conditions, 40% Prime if irrigated/protected from flooding)








Presenter
Presentation Notes
Snohomish County has lost agricultural land and prime soils to residential, commercial, and industrial development at an unprecedented rate over the past 50 years. 
2012 AFT study - Snohomish County has lost over 58% of its farmland since 1950. 
At the same time, Snohomish County continues to see one of the highest rates of population growth in the state - 15% in the past decade (WA OFM). 
This residential growth pressure has been particularly strong in the communities and Urban Growth Areas in the immediate vicinity of the farm - Since 2000, Mill Creek has grown by over 74%, Monroe by 31%, Everett by 18%, and the City of Snohomish by 14% (US Census).

As more intense levels of development push east from the metropolitan areas of Everett, Bothell, and Mill Creek, the farmland in the Tualco Valley will continue to be under greater and greater pressure from development and be at greater risk of conversion. 

Sitting just south of the community of Monroe (adjacent to the UGA) this prime ag land is highly desirable for homes and recreation. As it stands, the Reiner Farm’s zoning makes the property eligible for potential subdivision into  10-acre lots, putting the Reiner Farm property at risk of future subdivision and loss of acreage at a commercially-viable farm size. A little less than half of the property is currently on the market (see map above). Dale has entertained offers and plans to convert the property into an RV park or private .25 acre recreational lots under separate ownerships.

Protecting the farmland now is critical to ensuring that the Tualco Valley remains a vital agricultural community even as Monroe expands. 

Al Boreland Park owned by City of Monroe, directly across river.




Presenter
Presentation Notes
PCC Farmland Trust has identified Snohomish County as a priority focus area for our conservation efforts statewide, given its high quality farm soils, strong agricultural industry, rich history of farming, and rapid pace of development, which inherently puts pressure on existing farm communities and can lead to widespread conversion of farmlands to other incompatible uses. The Reiner Farm project is a unique opportunity to conserve high priority farmland in tangent with other habitat protection goals on the same property.

Over the past 10 years, Snohomish County has led a strong effort to support the agricultural sector in the County. After launching of the County’s Agriculture Action Plan in 2005, County efforts to support the long-term viability of farming have included hiring of a farm industry liaison in the Executive’s office, piloting of a Focus on Farming annual conference, and improving support for farmers through streamlining of regulations and permitting.

Conservation of the Reiner Farm is also in line with efforts in the county to build partnerships among government agencies, tribal communities, and farmers to improve ag viability AND natural resource protection. For example, The reach of the Skykomish River Adjacent to the Reiner Farm (marked with the red star above) is prioritized by Snohomish County’s Sustainable Lands Strategy (SLS). And we are currently working with a coalition of stakeholders to secure funding for maintaining the habitat areas of the property not under the farmland easement, and creating public access to the river. Working with WDFW, County, Tribes, and other agencies to consider options and avenues for perpetual management of the riparian areas. Those will be Phase 2 of the project after protection of the agricultural areas.

We have letters of support from:
Snohomish County
Snohomish Conservation District
WA Department of Fish and Wildlife
SLS 







Presenter
Presentation Notes
There is a long history of farming and agricultural innovation in the Tualco Valley. 

Dale Reiner, landowner, is part of a five generation farming family in the Monroe area and the current lessees, the Werkhoven family has been farming for 57 years in the Valley. Both families have been actively involved in shaping the future of farming in Snohomish County, and are part of the Snohomish County Grower’s Alliance, the County’s original farmland preservation program. Because of his history in the Tualco Valley, partnership with Dale Reiner, along with local tribes and other partners provides a model of success to encourage other Snohomish Valley farmers to participate in preservation opportunities.





Presenter
Presentation Notes
The Reiner Farm property includes more than two miles of Skykomish River shoreline, which is critical habitat for more than half a dozen native fish species. This reality has shaped the ethics of landowner Dale Reiner who has been an active partner with local tribes, WDFW and others.

The farm also falls within a critical planning area of the Snohomish County Sustainable Lands Strategy (SLS). SLS is an effort launched in 2010 under which all levels of Government, as well as conservation and agricultural interests cooperate on land use projects for the benefit of both fish and farms. Hundreds of acres of farmland and habitat have already been conserved around the City of Monroe. The Lower Skykomish is a reach scale planning area of SLS, and the Reiner Farm property also falls in the target area for farmland preservation and purchase of development rights as identified by the Snohomish County Council in 2010.

 Dale Reiner has used innovative flood fencing to reduce erosion and improve riparian habitat along the Skykomish, and two miles of riverfront on the main stem of the river, including high quality fish and wildlife habitat, is already enrolled in the NRCS Conservation Reserve Program (CREP).

Approximately 60 acres of the Reiner Farm is in habitat areas, including Haskell Slough, which received a WWRP grant in 1998 to open sections of the slough and provide approx. 3 miles of habitat for juvenile salmonids during low flow summer months and refuge during flood flows in the winter. The project extends from about 1/2 mile downstream of the Reiner Farm all the way to the eastern end of the property. The project was completed in partnership with the Stilly-Sno Salmon Enhancement Group, NW Chinook Recovery, Long Live the Kings, and the Tulalip Tribe.

We are working with partners to acquire additional funding and conserve these areas of the property as well., and PCC Farmland Trust recently received funding to work with SLS on a farmland prioritization map for Snohomish County to inform future farmland conservation efforts. 









Presenter
Presentation Notes
Reiner Farm is in the Tualco Valley, one of Snohomish County's core agricultural communities, and at 200 acres is over four times the average farm size in Snohomish County. The trust will buy an agricultural conservation easement, which will overlay all of the tillable area, approximately 200 acres of the total farm, permanently protecting the farmland and helping to preserve the natural resources on the entire property.

In addition to having excellent agricultural values, the Reiner Farm includes over two miles of riverfront on the main stem of the Skykomish River, including high quality fish and wildlife habitat. PCC Farmland Trust is working with the State and Local partners to acquire additional funding and conserve the riparian and habitat areas of the property as well. 

CLARIFY: size, resources. 260 total acres, 200 acre farmland easement. 





Presenter
Presentation Notes
Thank you! 

Questions














Presenter
Presentation Notes








Presenter
Presentation Notes
The second farm project we are presenting today is the French Slough Farm, a fifth generation family farm owned by Dale and Lillian Bartelheimer. This is a family painting of the farm in 1930, when Fred and Agnes Bartelheimer left their home in Nebraska and established the family‘s original homestead and dairy farm outside Snohomish in 1918. Next year, the family will be celebrated by Snohomish County with the Centennial Farm Award!

Over time, the family’s farm expanded as the family grew, and the family came to collectively own and farm much of the excellent river valley soils near the confluence of the Pilchuck and Snohomish Rivers, stretching from French Creek and the Pilchuck River up to the ridge above what is now Highway 2. Totaling over 575 acres, the French Slough Farm is one of the single largest remaining family farms in Snohomish County.

Succession planning - Over the last few decades, Dale Bartelheimer worked with his family to unify the ownership of the family’s land, unifying the property for the benefit of the family’s next generation to hopefully take over the farm. 

With grandchildren interested in taking over the reins and expanding production and diversifying the farm in the coming decade, the family is seeking to conserve the farm and ensure that it is available and protected as the next generation hopes to continue the farm. Sale of a conservation easement will not only protect an incredible community asset and natural resource, but also provide the security and financial stability necessary to support this transition to the next generation.
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The French Slough Farm is ideal of conservation and long term agricultural viability due to its exceptional agricultural values, including:
99% Prime farmland soils – Puget silty clay loam, Puyallup fine sandy loam, and Snohomish silt loam, among other prime soils, all rated excellent for long-term production of diverse row crops, hay, and pasture.
575 acres – average farm size in Snohomish County is 46 acres; size provides excellent land base to support expansion and diversification, key to long-term viability in ag economy
Historical productivity , market access, and flat topography
Protection from flooding – managed under the French Slough Flood Control District, drainage systems in place and functional, levee along Snohomish River adds protection
Compatible with and supports continued agricultural management of surrounding farms/farmland use – concentration of farms important to leveraging resources and ensuring long term viability 


In addition, protection of the farm as open space will protect the property’s ecological values and benefits to the landscape as well.
The farm lies in the French Slough Flood Control District, and is bounded on the south by French Creek, a priority for the Tulalip Tribes, shown here (click animation).
In addition, the far southwestern portion of the property also falls along the Pilchuck River near its confluence with the Snohomish River, shown here (click animation). 
The Pilchuck and Snohomish Rivers are priority habitats for migration and breeding habitat for Chinook Salmon (ESA listed as Threatened) and Coho Salmon (NMFS species of concern), as well as Coast Resident Cutthroat, Chum, and Bull Trout. 
The agricultural conservation easement will ensure the property will be protected as open space and include flexibility to address and support compatible restoration targeting these priority species and habitats in the future.




Presenter
Presentation Notes

Threat - 
The French Slough Farm is in close proximity to the rapidly growing municipalities of Snohomish and Monroe, with the property beginning less than quarter mile outside the City of Snohomish UGA.

As mentioned earlier, Snohomish County has lost agricultural land and prime soils to residential, commercial, and industrial development at an unprecedented rate over the past 50 years, and the residential growth pressure has been particularly strong in the communities and Urban Growth Areas in the immediate vicinity of the farm, including Monroe (31%) and the City of Snohomish (14%).

The farm is classified under Ag-10 zoning, but due to historical lot lines and parcel boundaries, today is comprised of over 70 existing lots. 
In addition, the properties configuration and clustering of small lots that are out of the floodplain and adjacent to the road leave immense potential for residential development, putting the French Slough Farm
at risk of future construction and loss of acreage at a commercially viable farm size.
These yellow lines show the legal access off 115th Ave SE and 103rd St SE to the property’s clustered legal lots (click animation).

Given that the family is preparing for transition of the property from Dale and Lillian’s ownership to the next generations, it is a critical time and opportunity to protect a huge block of the County’s best farmland by working with a single seller.

Open space linkages - 
Adjacent to:
Continguous with 1207 acres of protected open space (conserved farmland and waterfowl habitat) to the south east

In proximity of:
farmland that Snohomish County has already preserved in the Tualco Valley
the Bailey Farm which was recently protected by PCC FT and Conservation Futures directly to the south
Lord Hill Regional Park, Bob Heirman Wildlife Area

Project presents an opportunity to continue significantly expanding preservation of critical agricultural lands and open space along the Snohomish River corridor. 
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As I mentioned earlier, PCC Farmland Trust has identified Snohomish County as a priority focus area for our conservation efforts statewide, and the French Slough Farm has been identified by the Trust as a priority project within that focus area geographic strategy, given it’s location, characteristics, size, and timing of the opportunity.

In support of this focus area strategy, PCCFT is working with the Snohomish Conservation District to complete a GIS mapping exercise to identify the highest priority farmlands for protection in the Snohomish County focus area, which is being folded into the District’s Ag Resiliency Plan for Snohomish County. That prioritization mapping is in the draft phase currently, and the French Slough Farm is identified in that prioritization for conservation as well.

Both the mapping and Ag Resiliency Plan efforts are also in partnership with the Sustainable Lands Strategy. In addition, The French Slough Farm falls within the Sustainable Lands Strategy (SLS) Lower Snohomish Reach Plan Area, which is identified by the SLS as a priority area for farmland conservation.  Protection of the farm will accomplish over 25% of the SLS’ goal to protect 2,000 acres of farmland in the County, in a single conservation transaction.

The French Slough Farm property also falls within the Priority Area for the Snohomish County Purchase/Transfer of Development Rights program, and is prioritized by Snohomish County for protection for long term agricultural use as defined in the County’s Comprehensive Plan.

Finally, this project also aligns with the goals of the Puget Sound Partnership’s Stillaguamish and Snohomish Action Agenda, as well as the Snohomish River Basin Salmon Conservation Plan. Both of these plans call for protection of priority resource lands in the watershed from conversion, and establishing limitations on impervious surfaces in the Snohomish River floodplain. 
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The regional benefit of prioritized farmland protection is captured in numerous regional planning efforts, including the Snohomish County Comprehensive Plan, the County’s PDR/TDR program, the State’s Growth Management Act, and the County’s Current Use – Ag Taxation program. 

In addition, because of its high farmland and natural resource values, this project also fits closely with State and Federal farmland preservation program goals, and we are seeking match funding from the State of Washington and the federal USDA-NRCS programs. 

In addition, recognizing the importance of this farm in the region, this project is supported by the Snohomish Conservation District and the Sustainable Lands Strategy.

Locally, preservation of this property serves multiple jurisdictions by securing farmland for production of local food and providing environmental benefits of open space preservation for the Cities of Snohomish, Mill Creek, Monroe, Everett, as well as the greater Seattle metropolitan area. The farm currently provides local milk sold through Darigold. Protection of the farm will also support the family’s planning to diversify the farm and include direct sales to local community members of additional products.

In addition, with the farm achieving Centennial Farm status in 2018, this project aligns with protecting the local agricultural heritage of the Snohomish Valley, for both the family members as well as nearby residents. 

Public Enjoyment
On the farm, we work with landowners and farmers on land protected with agricultural conservation easements to find opportunities to engage the public in learning about farming in their community, as well as providing volunteer support for voluntary on-farm restoration activities identified with the landowner, such as plantings and invasive species removal. 

In our conservation easements, we include a provision that enables us to work with landowners to host these free farm tours and educations events for the public at agreed upon times. The proximity of the French Slough Farm to the City of Snohomish provides a fantastic opportunity for not only PCCFT-hosted farm tours, but public access for any future agri-tourism opportunities the farm may expand into.

In the community, this project helps protect the scenic views of the Snohomish River valley surrounding and visible from one of the County’s premier recreational sites, Lord Hill Regional Park. The farm is also part of the scenic corridor of farmland and open space to the east of the City of Snohomish, providing views for travelers along Hwy 2 of Lord Hill Park to the south and the Cascade Mountains to the east.
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In summary, all the features of this project make this a unique opportunity for farmland protection in the County.
Exceptional agricultural values (soils, water rights, market access)
Historical importance – Centennial Farm status and multi-generational legacy of one of the most established local farming families with strong community ties
Size – avg farm size in county is 46 acres
less than one percent of Snohomish County’s farms are over 500 acres
once in a lifetime opportunity to conserve a significant block of contiguous priority farmland
When combined with the Bailey Farm and Reiner Farm, we will have protected over 1,000 acres of prime farmland in the Snohomish River basin!
Opportunity to support compatible restoration efforts along French Creek and Pilchuck River – demonstrates the benefits of farmland protection and sustainable farming for local environment
Timing – securing the farm now at a time of generational transition is critical opportunity, both for land conservation goals and for supporting the future of ag in the family and community


Note – we expect this to be expensive given the size and development threat on the property. Given this, and expectations on timeline set with the family, we are open to considering options for phasing the project to align with County resources and timing.
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Given the size of this project, the relatively high land values in the area, and the number of buildable lots with development rights that remain on the property, PCC Farmland Trust anticipates the conservation easement alone to appraise for approximately $3.0M.

Understanding that Conservation Futures funding is limited and demand for the program is high, PCC Farmland Trust anticipates matching the local investment in the project with more than 50%
State and Federal grant funding. Additionally, as project sponsor, PCC Farmland Trust is prepared to move forward with the project, and believes it can be successfully completed, even with partial
funding from CFT or in a phased approach, and would be happy to discuss these options further.

Thank you! 

Questions
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Goal: acquire fee simple ownership, plus timber, on all or a significant portion of 200 acres of forested property
Ecologically important lowland forest habitat, which has not been logged in 78 years
Also riparian ecosystems containing fish habitat, and scenic viewsheds
Most importantly, would provide permanent public access to this property, which includes access to the incredibly popular Lake Serene and Bridal Veil Falls Trail
Project falls within Conservation Futures program goals by protecting, preserving and maintaining the property for public use and enjoyment
Requesting $600,000 from Conservation Futures
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Property sits on the lower slopes of Mt. Index; located just south of the Town of Index
Highway 2 – National Scenic Byway, also within Stevens Pass Greenway
Surrounded by the Mount Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest
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Image shows another view, looking southwest, of the approximate location of the property, in relation to Mt. Index, the trail, and the South Fork Skykomish River
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Property traversed by the trail to Lake Serene and Bridal Veil Falls (#1068)
According to WTA, this trail is one of the most popular, year-round trails in Central Cascades and Puget Sound region, and can see hundreds of hikers on any given weekend day
Premier scenic and recreational destination in Snohomish County
Trailhead only a few minutes from Town of Index – trail an important asset to the economy of the town
Last opportunity to protect this unique trail in its current condition
Ensure that its forest canopy and scenic vistas, along with the trail itself, are maintained for public access
Provide habitat connectivity and maintain continuity of National Forest
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Project fits in 2015 Snohomish County Parks and Recreation Visioning Plan, and falls within the Sky Valley Recreation Corridor
In the Visioning Plan, “trails” ranked highest in the County’s public survey, with “key take home points” like trails being “extremely popular,” along with the public wanting to maximize the use of existing sites
Acquisition would maximize the use of an already established, incredibly popular trail to a scenic waterfall and alpine lake
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Current landowner is a timber company who has legal access across the National Forest; they have plans to harvest the trees in the near-term
The most significant urgency to this property is losing the site’s public access to the Lake Serene and Bridal Veil Falls trail, as well as losing natural and ecological values due to logging activity
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Conservation Futures funding request $600,000 
Forterra engaged in private fundraising, commitment to bring at least $100,000 as match
The combined amount of $700k is likely not going to be enough funding to acquire the whole 200 acres in fee WITH ALL TREES
Current landowner wants to sell the whole property, so a phased approach is not an option
Again, landowner has indicated they want to harvest in the near-term, but have granted Forterra time this year to secure funding to purchase underlying fee, AND a full or partial purchase of the timber
Must close by middle of next year (June 2018)
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So, to bring the purchase price of the property to an attainable level, in the timeline that the current landowners have given us, we may have to allow them to harvest timber prior to closing
This partial-harvest scenario has a goal of protecting public access and buffering the trail itself to the highest degree possible 
Keep logging to the west (left), away from the trail, provide the largest timber buffer we can afford
Partial harvest would be a one-time harvest, occurring before closing
Harvested area would be replanted and road would be decommissioned to the highest extent possible
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In addition, the beginning of the trail itself is a pre-existing logging road, would be reopened, likely resulting in temporary shut-down of the trail access
Forterra, USFS, WTA would work with landowner to mitigate that shut-down to be during off-season, weekdays only (as possible)
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Forterra will purchase underlying fee of the entire 200 acres for long-term protection of the property for public access
Price of land and timber will be determined by third-party appraiser
That appraised value will determine how many acres of trees we can protect; how large that trail buffer will be
We are estimating we can save at least 1/3 of the trees on the property under this partial-cut scenario, maybe more
We are seeking additional public and private funds to acquire the property with ALL of the timber intact, but the partial harvest scenario will allow acquisition of the property in a manner that minimizes negative impacts, while securing permanent public access and protection of the property
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Plan for ownership – Forterra purchase property and hold until long-term ownership plan is developed
Transfer to either Snohomish County or USFS for permanent ownership and public access
Details being worked out
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Alternative long-term ownership opportunity via land trade:
Snohomish County, Town of Index, and climbing community have identified Index Wall property, a 40-acre property near the Town, as an important recreation property, with potential for a waterfront campground on the North Fork Skykomish River
Index Wall property owned by USFS, who wants to divest its ownership
Sets up a possible trade between Lake Serene Trail property and Index Wall property:
Forterra would acquire Lake Serene Trail property
Forterra would give Lake Serene Trail to USFS in exchange for USFS giving Index Wall property to Snohomish County
County and Town could then collaborate on creation and management of a campground
This idea is still in discussion phases, Forterra will work with Tom Teigen & Parks Department, Town and USFS on best strategy to move forward
Leverage these two properties = bonus for County and Town
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Acquisition of the Lake Serene Trail property is of regional and community-wide significance
Strong, direct connection with the outdoor recreation community, as Lake Serene and Bridal Veil Falls trail is one of the most popular in the Central Cascades, draws hikers from all over the region, who then contribute to the economic development of the local communities like Monroe, Index and others along Highway 2
Letters of support from WTA, Mayor of Skykomish, Stevens Pass Greenway, Sierra Club, and Alpine Lakes Protection Society
USFS is also a strong supporter of this acquisition – they have not been able to secure funding to purchase the Lake Serene Trail property due to shrinking federal budgets
This is also the first opportunity of the landowner being willing to sell, at the same time the County is in a position to fund a key part of this acquisition
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Unique and time-sensitive opportunity
Project falls within Conservation Futures program goals by protecting, preserving and maintaining the property for public use and enjoyment
We appreciate the work we’ve been able to do with Snohomish County on projects like the Whitehorse Trail and Port Susan Farms
Forterra, USFS, WTA look forward to working with Snohomish County as a partner on this project



























History/Existing Conditions

* Property is adjacent to dog park, Recreation Pavilion, and Evergreen
Playfields Complex.



History/Existing Conditions

e Site is largely vegetated by second
growth forest with conifers
(Douglas Fir, Western Hemlock and
Western Red Cedar) in the 80-120
year old range forming overstory.
Understory is a mix of native
vegetation, magnolia trees and
rhododendrons. Invasive, non-
native species are found around
perimeter of property.

e Site is sloped from upland terraces
on the N side of site to Lyon Creek
on the E side and the undisturbed
soils contribute to base flows in
the creek and adjacent wetlands.




Surrounding Land Use/ Development Pressure

e The Subject Parcel is zoned Single N

-

-

Family Residential 8400 and adjacent
parcels to North are developed as "
single family.

e Terrace Creek Park is South, East and &
West of Subject Parcel. This 53 acre |
park is predominately forested and
passive in use with hiking trails and ity
one neighborhood playground to the &&=
south. ;

e Surrounding parcels were largely
subdivided and redeveloped in the
80s, 90s and 2000s. The current
owner has inquired into the process
to build on the site and the adjacent
development to the north has also
inquired into this property.



Importance/Benefits

* This site is the largest privately held
undeveloped property in the City of
Mountlake Terrace that is
contiguous to an existing City Park.

e With 2"d growth forest canopy and
undisturbed soils, site is important
to stream and wetland base flows
and site is used by migrating
songbirds, owls and hawks.

* Adjacent to a 53 acre park where it
can be preserved, enhanced and
enjoyed by the public.

e Additional trail connection
possibilities to existing trail.




Management/ Improvements

* Removal of invasive and
noxious weeds.

* Installation of boundary
markers

* |ncorporation into Terrace
Creek Park and trail system.

e Potential new trail
connection

 Protection of Lyon Creek
headwaters.



Questions?

Jeff Betz jbetz@ci.mlt.wa.us

Ken Courtmanch kcourtmanch@ci.mlt.wa.us
425-776-9173
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Terrace Creek Park Addition
Mountlake Terrace, WA

Presentars:
leff Bet2, Recreation and Parks Director
Ken Courtmanch, Parks and Property Management Superintendent

M Conservation Futures ...../}.... MOUNTLAKE
IS TERRACE

Good Afternoon Conservation Futures Funding Board and County
Staff....~Introductions
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John: Introductions and thank you for having us here today.
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John: City of Bothell is located at the North end of Lake Washington. Half of the city is in King County and the other half in Snohomish County. (Population 44,000)

This project is on the western edge of the city and abuts unincorporated Snohomish County to the west.
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John: City of Bothell – County line through the middle - Light green spaces represent parks.

Of 24 city park sites – 4 are located in Snohomish County portion of Bothell.

Council priority to acquire north end parkland and open space.
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John: 
PR-Action item 38: Acquire property commonly known as the Shelton View Forest adjacent to Shelton View Elementary School.
PR-P21: Support and promote stewardship of open space by community groups and educational institutions.
City Council has prioritized acquiring park land and open space in North Bothell.
Rapid development has reduced available land. Community desires to save undeveloped property from future development. 
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Hillary: The subject of this project is a 16.53 acre forested parcel owned by a private developer. This parcel has been passed through private hands but has never been developed since originally being gifted to the State of Washington by the federal government in 1889. The city is also pursuing an adjacent 26 acre parcel still owned by the state as trust lands. 

The parcel is heavily forested with native trees, including Western Hemlock, Red Cedar, Douglas Fir, and Red Alder. Undergrowth includes all the usual natives including Nootka Rose, red huckleberry, and salal. Mosses and lichens are abundant on trees and covering decaying woody debris on the forest floor, indicative of a mature forest turning to old growth.
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Hillary: Shelton View Forest has been identified as priority habitat by the Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife. It is home to a wide variety of animals including some species of concern. A few of the many species observed in the forest include:
Great Horned Owl
Pileated Woodpecker
Bald Eagle
Osprey
Red-tailed hawk
Northern Flicker
Hairy Woodpecker
Northwest coast coyote
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This map from the Department of Fish & Wildlife shows priority habitats and the forest, in the center of the yellow box is almost entirely included.
The Department of Fish & Wildlife also notes a nearby osprey nest and pileated woodpecker habitat.
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Hillary: This property is threatened with development. This residential development plan was taken from the website of Coast Equity Partners in October 2015. The plan describes an exclusive 40 home gated community with panoramic views of the Olympics, the Seattle skyline, and Mount Rainier; upscale homes on generous view lots. The owner has indicated a willingness to sell to the city, but they are also ready to go with their plans if the city is not able to get funding.
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Hillary: 

Reports show that Bothell’s Municipal Urban Growth Area is home to the strongest home sales market in Washington State. Bothell is expected to grow by nearly 20,000 residents over the next 17 years and that development is happening quickly.

This land is the largest forested open space left unprotected in Bothell. The topography with ravines and steep hillsides is unique and adds to the special nature of this project.

New clustering ordinance will increase development and population growth in the city, adding to development pressures and making acquisition of open space even more difficult.
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David:

Shelton View Forest, with its extensive tree canopy and sandy soil, plays an important role in the Swamp Creek watershed.  The trees prevent stormwater from the forest from contributing to high flow events, and the sandy soil allows creation of high quality groundwater that flows into Swamp Creek during dry periods.  Swamp Creek supported spawning salmon until about 20 years ago, and provided off-channel habitat for migrating salmon until about 10 years ago.  Maintaining Shelton View Forest in its present state is important to keeping Swamp Creek within striking distance of renewing its status as a salmon spawning stream through stormwater retrofits elsewhere in the watershed.  A healthy Swamp Creek could play an important role in the recovery of the threatened Bear Creek ESU of Chinook salmon, as well as providing habitat for kokanee.
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Cheryl:
There are 4 miles of looped trails in the forest that have been used for generations for walking, running, biking, and traversing the area. This parcel is really the heart of the forest and the most interesting part when hiking through. The elevation changes by almost 200 feet from the highest to the lowest point. The topography of the land makes this parcel a unique and valuable opportunity for outdoor recreation in a beautifully scenic environment.
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Cheryl: 
The forest is currently also used for geo-caching, hiking, bird watching, photography, walking dogs, and walking to school from surrounding neighborhoods.
Our organization conducts regular clean up, restoration work and trail maintenance, in the forest, particularly on the state-owned side of the forest. We have held many events in the forest including annual Christmas Caroling and a weekly Families in the Forest event where families with young children meet up for a toddler led hike.
Scouting troops regularly use the forest for badges, nature walks, and volunteering. Students from high schools in the area from Kirkland to Mill Creek have come to our work parties for honor society or graduation volunteer requirements.
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Cheryl:
Preservation of the forest has wide community support. Our organization started a petition in the fall of 2015 and received about 1500 signatures from all over the region. Brier Mayor Bob Colinas let us know he is very supportive as he has fond memories of playing in these woods as a child.
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Cheryl: 
Summary – This forest has the potential to be a well-known and loved regional park for residents of South Snohomish County. It’s varied terrain and wildlife habitat is rare and hard to find in available open space. With your support we can preserve this forest from being developed and allow it to continue being used as it has been used for many generations by people and wildlife.
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Thank you.
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